
The Award Winning Monthly Newsletter of Corvette Super Sports
WWW.Corvettesupersports.com

Under The Radar
Volume 59 Number 5
May, 2018



Happy Belated
Mother’s Day!

Officers 2018
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President…………..…Wayne Heard
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………….Monica Valparaiso
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….….…….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor…….………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Ron DeBartolomeis
 Gary Maleski
 Laura Schavone
 John Spurr
 Donna Stewart

Committee Chair
 Banquet………..……………Marcia Lynch
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2018
June 9  Tom Malloy Personal Car Collection

& Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria Airport -- Vapor Trail Vettes

June 30  John Force Racestation Car Show @ 22722 Old Canal Rd.  @10AM - 2PM
   & Pacific Coast Corvettes Funkhana..

July 21 WAX your Corvette Day with AERO Wax
& Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria Airport -- Vapor Trail Vettes

July 28  John Force Racestation Car Show @ 22722 Old Canal Rd. - 10AM - 2PM

August 11 7th Annual OC Vettes Poker Run & Gimmick Rallye

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Upcoming Event for CSS - June 9, 2018

          Hi CSS members,

           We have a special opportunity to see a great car collection that belongs to Tom Malloy who is
the owner of Trench Shoring Co.

           Tom Malloy was introduced to racing as a child by his dad Emmett J. Malloy who owned two
open wheel race cars and built and owned Carrell Speedway in Gardena, California, and who in the
next couple of weeks will be inducted into the Sprint Car Hall of Fame.

           Tom has been lucky enough to have shown and raced his cars all over the United States, and
even foreign countries such as England, Canada, Australia, New Zealand and France.

          Now Corvette Super Sports has a unique opportunity to see this personal collection on June 9,
2018 at 9 a.m. in Corona. There will be a slight admission fee collected at the door: $10 for men, and
women and children are admitted free of charge.

          There will be a sign up at the next general meeting for those who want to go. More details will
be forth coming. This promises to be an exciting event.

              Gary J. Maleski
              CSS Board Member



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Wayne Heard

Hi fellow Super Sports Members !!!

We have several events coming up in June and July.

In June we have:
9th – Tom Malloy Race Car Museum – 9 am. Gary
Maleski is arranging this unique trip and the cost is
$10 per male.
17th – Cruisin’ Brea Car Show

For July:
14th – Irwindale Speedway – Tony – Last year’s trip
was really awesome !!!!
21st – Wax Your Corvette Day – Aero Wax - This is
always a great day. Free Aero Wax products, you
can make your ride shine !!!

If there are any particular shows you plan on attending,
please let me know. Also please let me know if there are
any shows or events that the club might enjoy attending.

This year we would like to plan more events we can
participate in as a club. If you have an idea for an event and
are willing to head it up, please let me know. We will help
you organize it.

See you next month, and take care everyone !!!!

Wayne

President
Tony

                                     It was 1953 – Elizabeth was crowned
                                     Queen of England at the age of 27,
                                    General Eisenhower became the 34th

                                    President of the United States and the
                                     first Corvette came out – being the first

sports car America could call their own.

This last event almost didn’t happen. Chevrolet (along with most of
Detroit) refuted the foreign invasion. GM got “cold feet” and took a
hands-off attitude toward the Corvette. But then the father of it all,
Arkus Duntov, offered to buy his bosses out and produce the
Corvette himself. That made Chevy have second thoughts and
gave him a second chance.

The Corvette came out at the Motorama Show at the Waldorf
Astoria in New York. Its name derived from a convoy escort of
WWII. The convoy’s vessel was thought to be fast, daring and
facile but in fact slow, dull and dormant. However, it sounded good.
The sport car enthusiasts fell for it by the thousands. The first
models were dull and slow, but the image was there. It began
when they dropped Chevrolet’s new V-8 engine under the hood
and the development of fuel injection produced 283 horsepower –
double the 1953 output.

The Vette had it made until Ford interrupted it with the Thunder-
bird. The T-Bird had the magic! America went for it, but the “bird”
lost all sense of proportion. It grew 2 more seats and went out of
the sports car category.

The raindrops came in the Corvette in 1953, but the Vette was
sealed up in 1956. The road battles it, the back is kind of blind and
the noises came out of nowhere, but it is ours and we love it! It is a
legend. We applaud it and collect it. It is Americana, like apple pie
and the 4th of July.
(Reprinted in part from Joe Giodano)

Thanks to those members who attended the Corvette Corral at the
Muckenthaler Car Show. There were 13 cars and 26 people.
Prizes were awarded to the most popular Corvettes, which the
public voted on. The winners were Bill and Pam DeForrest, Ken
and Jean Pence and Kevin Presser.

ALL WHO ATTENDED WERE WINNERS!!!

On May 26, a group of Club members caravanned to the Lake
Elsinore Storm baseball game. We had 8 cars and 15 people. The
highlight of the night was driving our Corvettes around the back
field, waving and being announced by car and passenger to the
crowd. (And of course, doing burn outs LOL)

A big thanks to Tom Cuccio’s nephew, Dominick Lorenz, for
arranging this excellent club outing. The Storm baseball team won
the game 6-3.

Tony
Save the Wave

Answer to April Trivia Question: On the 1992 Corvette, what
component was unnecessary when Mobil 1 synthetic oil was used?
Engine Oil Cooler

May Trivia Question – Kilometer-per-hour subfaces appeared on
Corvette speedometers in what year?

Corvette Time Line: May 26th, 1978 – A Corvette driven by Jim
Rathman, paces the Indianapolis 500 Auto Race. Replicas set off a
fierce, but short lived buying frenzy.



             12th Annual
Jets, Vettes & Hotrods Car Show

       May 5, 2018



 Chino Valley Fire Foundation
        Bike & Hot Rod Show
              May 19, 2018



Muckenthaler Car Show
May 20, 2018



         Lake Elsinore Baseball Game
                      May 26, 2018

                Parade Lap! So Fun!



 Lake Elsinore Baseball Game ( Con’t)



 Lake Elsinore Baseball Game ( Con’t)



CSS General Meeting Minutes
May1, 2018

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Pam
DeForrest, Monica Valparaiso, Debra Ruby, Douglas
Mariani

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Donna Stewart,
Sal Cruz, Ron DeBartolomeis

46 Members Present

Sergeant-at-Arms Ron DeBartolomeis  led the members in
the Pledge of Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Pam
DeForrest.

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order. Tony
informed the members of Bill Gallavan's passing, and urged
everyone to send cards to the family. John Spur still in VA
hospital from hip surgery.

Donna Stewart introduced Ron Stevenson and Sheri Hess
as new members and gave them their Club notebook. New
guests Dave and Chris Hamel were also introduced. They
bought their 2013 Corvette off the internet.

Pam DeForrest made a motion to waive the reading of last
month's minutes, the motion was seconded, the vote taken
and the motion passed.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso gave the Treasures report.
She also had some apparel on consignment at the meeting.
The club polo's for sale are through the club. Raffle money
was in.

Vice President Wayne Heard reported on the May birthdays:
Darla Reinecke, Sue Rosen, Gary Maleski, David Dunn,
John Spurr, Brad Lee, Ed Sherlock, Chuck Rosen, Laura
Schavone, Garry Jones and Rod Natale. The anniversaries
are: Doug and Ann Meeuwenberg and Tom and Barbara
Cuccio.

Gary Maleski reorted on the upcoming events. A 70 car
private collection that we can as a club go to visit. June 9th
9:00am car show in Corona. A signup sheet will be handed
out. It's $10.00 for adults and kids free.

Clean Car award was given out by Tony. It went to Ron and
Sheri. Our newest members.

NCCC/Joe Orrico gave report of the Insurance Carriers on
the WEB site. Insurance is required for all Club functions.
E-mails sent out. Need signature on car show waivers for
NCCC.

Webmaster Doug Mariani insured us that the Web site is up
to date, but would like photos. Send to Debbie Ruby.

Newsletter Editor Debbie Ruby thanked all that sent in
photos and for Randy for the article he submitted.

Publicity Chairman Richard Cheek had no activities to
report.

Car Show Chairman Brian Valparaiso handed out car show
minuets. Still trying to confirm Sears parking lot for our car
show. Brad Lee did a flyer. Going to advertize in the
Westways magazine. We are going to need gift card
donations from club members for prizes. Along with goodie
bag stuff. It was brought to a vote and our car show is going
to be All American/all years/American only.

Marcia Lynch reported on the Patriot and Paws Open
House.

Tony talked about the Lake Elsinore baseball game. It's
Saturday May 26th. Sent around a signup sheet. We will
caravan down. It's a $15.00 entrance and parking is $4.00.
Chino Air Show, May 15th caravan to meet at Coco's, 57
Frwy and Imperial. Vapor Trails is May 12th in Santa Maria.
Munkenthaler Car Show is May 20th. Need name on signup
list for badges to be printed. Irwindale Speedway is July
14th/caravan down. Corvette Museum 25th Anniversary in
2019/caravan.

Past Month Events: LB Grand Prix had a ZR1 display. The
Vette won its class, 8th win there and now tied with
Porsche. 100 cars at event and will have to sign up early for
next year if you want in.

Randy Valparaiso talked about the Gamblers Classic in
Laughlin. Good time and great cars. Porker run with 33
Corvettes.

Tony gave report of discussion of business conducted at
Board meeting. Board voted Non-Members not have access
to Club e-mail.

Dinner raffle was won by #38 Vicki Kump.

Raffle winners were: Sarah Cheek, Vicki Kump, Eddie
Hoefer, Pam DeForrest, Nelson Betancourt, Debbie Ruby,
Brian Valparaiso, Ron Stephenson, Sheri Hess, Fred
Reinecke, Ed Sherlock, Rosie Valparaiso, Betty Heard,
Wayne Heard, Tony Schavone and Donna Stewart.

The goodies were courtesy of Sarah Cheek and Pam
DeForrest.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary



CSS Board Meeting Minutes
May 15, 2018

In Attendance: Monica Valparaiso, Karen DeBartolomeis,
Ron DeBartolomeis, Gary Maleski, Laura Schavone, Tony
Schavone, Wayne Heard, Will Grohmann, Donna Stewart,
Bill Wisnowski, Art Huhta, Brian Valparaiso, Sal Cruz,
Debbie Ruby

The minutes from the April meeting were not read due to the
Secretary not available (excused absence)

Quorum was established

Tony discussed the Chino Airport car show. We met Rod
Dixon (Southwest Corvettes) President, Donna explained
they are a break off from a South Bay Car Club. Tony
arrived at the Southwest Corvette meeting and sat in at their
meeting. Tony met with Dick and Rod about a club social.
Tony gave the contact information to Wayne to coordinate a
picnic. The SWC club recognized CSS and knows who we
are.

Vice President Wayne Heard reported on upcoming events:
Muckenthaler show, Baseball game, All GM Car show
(Woodland Hills), Cruisin Brea (Fathers Day), RENO 50-
limited to 120 cars (200 concert tickets).

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso gave the Treasures report.
She sold consignment pieces from Rick’s leftovers at the
general meeting.

Secretary report: Pam excused

Webmaster report: Doug excused

NCCC Report: Joe excused

Newsletter Editor: Debbie Ruby had no new news and
shared that new pictures need to be sent as early as
possible.

Will Grohmann gave the Charity report: Calicinto Ranch
received their Christmas donation, Patriots and Paws
donation was also made at Christmas. Will asked if there
was anything we could do to participate with them? They will
advise.  Patriots and Paws was pleased that club members
attended their open house last month.

Will is asking if we could re-kindle and fire up people to
bring pop tops. The consensus would be to remind people
to bring the pop tops to the general meeting and Will shall
deliver them to the appropriate collection point.

Although STEP is not an official charity, CSS is still a
collector for baby items and should continue collecting for
them.

HIS House is another charity that we are continuing to
collect toiletries and other donations.

Patriots and Paws also distributes other household items we
could collect and share. Will is going to find out.

Publicity: Richard Cheek excused

Car Show chairman Brian Valparaiso reported that Hooters is
the Final venue location since Sears Corporate declined.
AERO WAX is still on board for the car show goody bags and
vendor booth. Tony confirmed that we are on track!

Hooters has been advised that we will be there in October.
We discussed whether or not to put our sponsor name on the
trophies. Tony will contact Connell about their donation.

OLD BUSINESS
Lake Elsinore Baseball Game: May 26 (Memorial Weekend)
Tony needs to pay ASAP. Cost is $15/person for premium
seats and reserved parking is $4 for a total of $34 per couple.
Tony paid a 20% deposit and will collect from the people on
the list who have committed. We will do a parade lap. A
caravan will be organized.

Mukenthaler: Data packs have been given out to all people
who are going. Tony will share that it is still open to additional
cars wanting to go. Tony is organizing prizes for public choice.
Parking is good. Laura asked for volunteers for coffee and
donuts. Everyone will probably be on their own for morning
snacks.

Early leave from Mukenthaler: Memorial service for Bill
Gallivan requires that everyone must leave at the same time
to go to the Fullerton Elks Club. A consensus was made to
leave the car show at 2:00 pm.

Gary Maleski discussed the June 9th event to see Tom
Malloy’s car collection. We need to have the chance to
promote the event and hand out directions. Caravan group will
be meeting in accordance with Gary or Leader. The location is
secret for security and Gary will not learn of the location until
very late. Due to this, Gary will be handing the information out
at the general meeting in June. Hours will be 9:00 am arrival
and ending at 10:30 am. A post tour meal and a mini run to
Tom’s Farm for lunch/breakfast was suggested.

NEW BUSINESS
WAX your Corvette Day will be July 21, 2018

Tony adjourned meeting at 7:53 pm

Next Board meeting will be June 19, 2018 at the Schavone
home.

Respectfully Submitted by,
Brian Valparaiso



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE
May 2018

April Showers bring May Flowers. All the weather, rain, snow, and cold the nation has had the last several months,
there should be an abundance of flowers this May. I remember my wife’s grandmother always saying after you said
“THANK YOU”, she would respond: “YOU ARE WELCOME AS THE FLOWERS IN MAY”. She always said this every
time without thinking.

I wonder sometimes if we need to say “THANK YOU” more often than we do, and we need to make sure we say “YOU
ARE WELCOME” when someone says “THANK YOU”. This is something that doesn’t cost anyone anything. Yet how
often do we forget to do this?

Every day members of NCCC are doing something for other members of NCCC. From the very top of the organization to
the individual members of NCCC, we need to remember they don’t have to do anything. This is what makes NCCC so
great….many members, clubs, officers, and friends doing things without asking for anything other than a “THANK YOU”.
When something in NCCC upsets you, please remember we are a “volunteer organization”. It is much easier to say
“THANK YOU” than getting upset!

April 7th, 2018 I had the pleasure to attend the Michigan Region 2017 Awards Banquet in Lansing Michigan hosted at
Shaheen Chevrolet. The dealership is very impressive and the room where the banquet was held was attached to the
showroom and could not have been nicer for a party to recognize all the members from the 2017 season. I want to thank
Mark Hanlin, the Michigan Regional Executive, and the members of the Michigan Region for inviting me to celebrate
Capital City Corvette Club’s 60th year as a Charter Member of NCCC.

In 1959 five Corvette clubs got together to talk about forming a National Corvette organization. The Corvette had only
been around for 6 years. There were many Corvette clubs who started earlier, however these five clubs had the foresight
to start NCCC. “THANK YOU” to Capital City Corvette club as being a visionary in 1959.

Starting with renewals for 2018, NCCC sent to every member an electronic 2018 membership card. Those who
downloaded the new card can still use it when asked to show your card. Many members had trouble opening and
downloading the new card. Due to this issue I authorized Amelia Workman, VP of Membership, to secure a company that
could produce a plastic card mailed to every NCCC member who joined by January 1st , 2018. Every member with a
correct mailing address in the NCCC database should have received a new 2018 plastic membership card. If you have
not, please contact your club Governor, Amelia, or me and we will make sure you have a new card.

May is my favorite month of the year. Winter is over, flowers are blooming, and not many bugs are out bothering us yet.
The nights are cooler and the days are sunny. Enjoy May and each month as much as you can. Remember to call
someone you have not talked to in a while, give someone a hug even if they don’t need one, tell someone “THANK
YOU”, and compliment someone just because….it may just make their day. There is a reason for seven days in the week.
Each morning we get to start again with a new day!

THANK YOU GOD as we are all so blessed already.

Dave Heinemann
President NCCC



RMD’s Message
May 7, 2018

Hi Governors,

Since we have a new governor (Steve Thomas of Bridge City Corvette Club), here is an introduction…

Allen Morris (Regional Executive), Joe Orrico (Regional Competition Director) and I (Regional Membership Director) go to
St. Louis, MO for the national NCCC meetings 4 times a year. We have job-specific meetings on Friday night and the
national governors meeting on Saturday afternoon. In some cases, things discussed at the Membership Committee
meeting were also discussed at the governors meeting, so there is some duplication of information. This is the “Cliff’s
Notes” version. The full minutes will be emailed in a few weeks by the NCCC Secretary.

As usual, in the order I wrote it down (more or less — some editing might have been done).

Friday, May 4. Membership Committee meeting.

Everyone should have gotten a 2018 NCCC membership card. 17,000 were mailed and about 100 were returned because
of bad addresses.

411 people have signed up for the New Orleans Convention.

The raffle car was cancelled due to lack of participation. Refunds are now being made. Many people have donated their
money to St. Jude.

We need the date lifetime members joined NCCC. That date is put on the card.

The date that clubs joined NCCC is on the club info page.

Saturday, May 5. National Governors meeting.

NCCC budgeted $19,000 for the 2018 membership cards.

NKF has been paid completely. All funds earmarked for them have been forwarded to NKF.

The insurance FAQs are being updated and the new version will be posted soon.

The 2018 Convention is progressing nicely.

The 2019 Convention is also progressing nicely.

The 2020 Convention will be in the Indiana Region and is in the planning stages. Organization of the events is ongoing.

The REs are looking at the Standing Rules. The revised Standing Rules will be presented in September and voted on by
the governors during the usual voting process starting in October.

Blue Bars Magazine will be mailed later this week.

The 2018 Convention in New Orleans has over 400 people registered. The hotel still has rooms available.

Offices to be voted on later this year are: President, VP of Membership, Public Relations, Parliamentarian and Treasurer.
If you are interested in running for any of these positions, see the main NCCC web site for job descriptions, etc.

That’s all for now. Comments and suggestions welcome.

See ya,

Cliff



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

May Birthdays
  3 - Darla Reinecke
 8 - Sue Rosen
12 - Gary Maleski
14 - David Dunn
14 - John Spurr
20 - Brad Lee
20 - Ed Sherlock
23 - Chuck Rosen
24 - Laura Schavone
26 - Garry Jones
31 - Rod Natale

June Birthdays
 1 - Bill Wisnowski
 3 - Chris Spencer
 5 -  Sal Cruz
12 - Eric Ellsworth
14 - Douglas Mariani
19 - Fred Reinecke
20 - Dennis Blake
22 - Elaine Cooper
25 - Debra Prichard
27 - Nelson Betancourt

May Anniversaries
18- Doug/Ann Meeuwenberg
27 - Tom/Barbara Cuccio

June Anniversaries
 6 - Eric Ellsworth/Debra Ruby
 9 - Steve/Cathy Melton
15 - Bill/Pam DeForrest
16 - Gary/Alina Maleski
20 - Ellis Chee
26 - George/Sandy McMullen



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Gary M., Rosie, Tony, Brian V., Monica, Steve &
Kathy D., and Douglas M. for providing pictures from events
this week. Thank you Brenda for suggesting this month’s
cover picture. Thank you Joe for sending me flyers. Thank
you, Eric for being my editor.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com



June 9, 2018
Low Speed Autocross

Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA
NCCC West Coast Region Sanction Events ~ WC-518-003 & WC-518-004

All Cars Welcome

NCCC Members Non-NCCC

Registration Fees: $50 $60

Register on-line at motorsportreg.com - Opens May 13 ~ Closes June 5

Register early! Registration limited to no more than 50 entries.

Schedule: Gate Opens at 7:00am + Gate Closes at 8:00am

Registration Check-in - 7:00am to 8:00am

Tech Inspections – 7:00am to 8:00am

Mandatory Drivers Meeting – 8:30am

First Car Out – 9:00am (approximate)

Participants must be inside the gate no later than 8:00am!

Catering truck will be available for food and drinks.

Questions: Clay Beck + 805-709-4434 + crb500@yahoo.com

See reverse side for map and more details.

Autocross Event Details



Autocross Event Details
Saturday, June 9, 2018

These events are sanctioned by the National Council of Corvette Clubs, Inc. (NCCC). Autocross classifications are as outlined in NCCC
guideline. For members of NCCC, the sanction numbers are WC‐518‐003 and WC‐518‐004.  Non‐NCCC members and all makes of cars
and trucks are welcome to participate.  All non‐NCCC member participants will be placed in one of the following four groups. A and B
Men’s and A and B Women’s.  Open A are vehicles that utilize Uniform Tire Quality Grade (UTQG) treadwear rating 200 or less. Open
B is rating 201 or greater. Non‐NCCC Corvettes the meet the safety and classification requirement of a NCCC class may participate in
that class for trophies but they will not be awarded points, nor affect member’s points.

Registration is accepted online only at motorsportreg.com. There will be no registration the day of the event.  If two participants are
driving the same car, both must register as separate drivers. Participants must be 18 years old.  Registrants will receive an email
registration confirmation with car number.  Please be sure you email address is correct on your online registration.

SNELL approved “SA” or “M” helmets less than 10 years old are required.  Drivers must wear securely fitting shoes with closed toes.
Entrants will be divided into groups for both the morning and afternoon events.  Unless physically unable, all participants will be
asked to volunteer as course safety workers.

Santa Maria Airport is a TSA controlled facility with strictly enforced security.  Vapor Trail Vettes must conduct this event accordingly.
Participants must enter and leave via one secure gate monitored by a TSA guard.  The gate will open at 7:00 am and will be closed at
8:00 am and unmanned until the event’s conclusion.  We strongly urge you to arrive no later than 8:00am.  No one will be allowed to
enter after 8:00 am.  All participants must sign an event waiver and workers will be issued a wrist band that must be worn at all times
within the TSA boundaries. Drivers will be issued a wrist band when checking in at the autocross trailer. Once you enter the TSA
controlled zone, you must leave through the secured gate only once.  One entry and one exit only.  Ensure you have everything you
need for the day including enough fuel for all runs.  All entrants must be a driver or a volunteer event worker.  Sorry, TSA regulations
do not allow this to be a spectator event.

Hwy 101 North Directions:
- Exit right from the 101 N to E. Union

Valley Parkway.

- Turn left on E. Union Valley Parkway

- Follow to W Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on S. Blosser Road

- Follow Blosser to Autocross Main
Gate.

Hwy 101 South Directions:
- Exit right from the 101 S. to E.

Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on E. Union Valley Parkway

- Follow to W. Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on S. Blosser Road

- Follow Blosser to Autocross Main
Gate

Sponsor



Cost: $15 per car

Where: North Parking lot of Saddleback Church, 1 Saddleback Pkwy, Lake For‐

est, CA 92630

Course includes:

Who: Open to NCCC members

When: Saturday, June 30th, 2018 , Drivers’ mee�ng at 8:00 am

Registra�on: www.motorsportreg.com

What: Timed event, lowest �me wins, 5 mph speed limit

Blind Parking

Trash Can Toss

Tennis Ball Challenge

Balloon Pop

Noodle Squeeze

Four Classes:
All Male Team

All Female Team

Mixed with Male Driver

Mixed with Female Driver

Event Chairperson:
Bob Rose

Phone: 702‐755‐7334

Email: bobhaswings@yahoo.com



July 21, 2018
Low Speed Autocross

Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA
NCCC West Coast Region Sanction Events ~ WC-518-R01 & WC-518-R02

All Cars Welcome

NCCC Members Non-NCCC

Registration Fees: $50 $60

Register on-line at motorsportreg.com - Opens June 21 ~ Closes July 17

Register early! Registration limited to no more than 50 entries.

Schedule: Gate Opens at 7:00am + Gate Closes at 8:00am

Registration Check-in - 7:00am to 8:00am

Tech Inspections – 7:00am to 8:00am

Mandatory Drivers Meeting – 8:30am

First Car Out – 9:00am (approximate)

Participants must be inside the gate no later than 8:00am!

Catering truck will be available for food and drinks.

Questions: Clay Beck + 805-709-4434 + crb500@yahoo.com

See reverse side for map and more details.

Autocross Event Details



Autocross Event Details
Saturday, July 21, 2018

These events are sanctioned by the National Council of Corvette Clubs, Inc. (NCCC). Autocross classifications are as outlined in NCCC
guideline. For members of NCCC, the sanction numbers are WC‐518‐R01 and WC‐518‐R02.  Non‐NCCC members and all makes of cars
and trucks are welcome to participate.  All non‐NCCC member participants will be placed in one of the following four groups. A and B
Men’s and A and B Women’s.  Open A are vehicles that utilize Uniform Tire Quality Grade (UTQG) treadwear rating 200 or less. Open
B is rating 201 or greater. Non‐NCCC Corvettes the meet the safety and classification requirement of a NCCC class may participate in
that class for trophies but they will not be awarded points, nor affect member’s points.

Registration is accepted online only at motorsportreg.com. There will be no registration the day of the event.  If two participants are
driving the same car, both must register as separate drivers. Participants must be 18 years old.  Registrants will receive an email
registration confirmation with car number.  Please be sure you email address is correct on your online registration.

SNELL approved “SA” or “M” helmets less than 10 years old are required.  Drivers must wear securely fitting shoes with closed toes.
Entrants will be divided into groups for both the morning and afternoon events.  Unless physically unable, all participants will be
asked to volunteer as course safety workers.

Santa Maria Airport is a TSA controlled facility with strictly enforced security.  Vapor Trail Vettes must conduct this event accordingly.
Participants must enter and leave via one secure gate monitored by a TSA guard.  The gate will open at 7:00 am and will be closed at
8:00 am and unmanned until the event’s conclusion.  We strongly urge you to arrive no later than 8:00am.  No one will be allowed to
enter after 8:00 am.  All participants must sign an event waiver and workers will be issued a wrist band that must be worn at all times
within the TSA boundaries. Drivers will be issued a wrist band when checking in at the autocross trailer. Once you enter the TSA
controlled zone, you must leave through the secured gate only once.  One entry and one exit only.  Ensure you have everything you
need for the day including enough fuel for all runs.  All entrants must be a driver or a volunteer event worker.  Sorry, TSA regulations
do not allow this to be a spectator event.

Hwy 101 North Directions:
- Exit right from the 101 N to E. Union

Valley Parkway.

- Turn left on E. Union Valley Parkway

- Follow to W Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on S. Blosser Road

- Follow Blosser to Autocross Main
Gate.

Hwy 101 South Directions:
- Exit right from the 101 S. to E.

Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on E. Union Valley Parkway

- Follow to W. Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on S. Blosser Road

- Follow Blosser to Autocross Main
Gate

Sponsor



7th Annual OC Vettes

Signature Date

Name

Address

City/State/ZIP

Phone

Email

Name 2

Email 2

Saturday,Aug 11, 2018
NCCC Sanction # WC-325-001

A portion  of proceeds benefit OCV’s charities
Registration begins at 9:30 AM, Poker Run begins at 10 AM

Starting Location: Outlets at San Clemente, 101 W Avenida Vista Hermosa, San Clemente, CA 92672
Finish at: Prego Mediterranean 2409 Park Ave, Tustin, CA 92782 (The District)

Lunch on your own at Prego
Awards and Raffle Prizes after lunch

I hereby understand that I am responsible for my car, its contents and any
passenger therein. I agree to hold harmless and release OC Vettes and NCCC of
liability for any damage, injury or loss of property during the OC Vettes Poker
Run event. Non-NCCC entrants are not covered by NCCC insurance.

ENTRY FEE: $30 PER CAR, EXTRA HANDS $10 EACH

NCCC #:

CUT HERE

Make checks payable to : O C Vettes. Mail entry form and
payment to: Janet Cherry, 18679 Diddy Circle, Fountain Valley, CA
92708. Mailed entry must be postmarked no later than 8/8/2018;
otherwise, form will be accepted as day-of-event pricing.

Total Amount Enclosed

Add’l Hands @ $10 ea

Poker Run Entry Amount $

Best Poker Hands Win!

NCCC # 2:

Raffle for lots of great gift baskets and other prizes!

Open to all makes and models

DAY OF ENTRY FEE: $40 PER CAR, EXTRA HANDS $10 EACH

$

$

Sponsored by
McJack’s Corvettes





VETTES for VETERANS

DJ....Raffle Prizes….

Silent Auc�on….

Dash plaques ….

Goody bags to first 150

Pre-registered cars….

Trophies...1st, 2nd, and 3rd
place in ALL Genera�ons.

“Best of Show ”….Bridgestone or
Firestone �re cer�ficate valued at

$500.00.

Hosted by North Coast Ve�es - Sponsored by Weseloh Chevrolet of Carlsbad and Elite Finish

WHEN.….Saturday, November 10th.  No rain date—No refunds

WHERE…The Shoppes at Carlsbad, 2525 El Camino Real, Carlsbad

TIME...….REGISTRATION FROM 7AM-9AM, car show 10AM-3PM

If you want to park together, you must arrive together

Name:______________________________________________________ Phone:_________________________

Address:____________________________________________________ City:___________________________

State:_____________ Zip:_____________ Club:____________________________________________________

E-mail:_____________________________________________________________________________________

Year of Ve�e:_____________ Color:___________________________ If you are a veteran check here:

As a par�cipant in “VETTES for VETERANS”, the undersigned agrees to hold harmless North Coast Ve�es, Weseloh Chevrolet, Elite Fin‐
ish, and The Shoppes at Carlsbad from any known or unknown damages, injuries, losses, judgements, and/or claims of any kind that
may be suffered by/from any entrant to his person or property.

Signature:_____________________________________________________ Date:________________________

For informa�on contact Chair Sco� Groters, 951-500-2203, NCVSco�Groters@yahoo.com

An ALL CORVETTE car show Honoring San Diego Area Veterans.  Net proceeds will go to

Saturday, November 10, 2018

Mail $35.00 payment payable to NORTH COAST VETTES, care of:

northcoastve�es.org

Paralyzed Veterans of America, Cal-Diego Chapter, and the Semper FI Fund of San Diego

COST…….Advance Registra�on $35.  Advance Registra�on ends Friday, November 2.

Day-of-Show Registra�on $45.

Ed Reardon, 30 Baroness Lane, Laguna Niguel, CA 92677

No pop-up tents or canopies



Well, maybe 155?


